Following our meeting last month, we looked at the public consultation results and its representation in the short summaries that were made for decision makers. We summarised our findings in the attached briefing, which concludes that the consultation's set up was geared towards gaining support for the MIC and that the presentation of the results did not reflect the contributions accurately.

We are asking you to review your findings and reverse the following statements in your analyses of the consultation:

- "The consultation showed overall broad support for a multilateral reform of investment dispute settlement as described in this initiative."
- "the non-profit sector broadly supports the principles that underpin the option to establish a permanent multilateral investment court."

We hope our concerns can be reflected in the Commission's presentation and summaries of the consultation at the upcoming events.

Kind regards

FoE Europe